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Meeting Minutes 

Wednesday, October 13, 2021 5:30 pm 
 
Teleconference/ Via Zoom 

 Meeting Attendees: (If member is present box is checked)  

Melinda Avey (Chair) ☒ 
Ricki Townsend  

(1st Vice Chair) 
☒ Jill Hoyt (2nd Vice Chair) 

☒ 

Barbara Oleachea ☒ Brad Rose ☐ 
Bridgette Dean  

Nick Golling (Alternate) 

 

William Cho 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

☐ 

Gail Brosnan  

on behalf of Nick Mori  

 

☐ Chris Carlson ☒ Christian Landaverde 
☒ 

Irene Chu ☒ Jennifer Churchill ☐ Harry Carlson ☒ 

Nicholas Erickson ☒ Paul Tanner ☒ Jessica Elorduy ☒ 

Ryan Raftery ☒ Crystal Sheffield ☒ Carlos Simpson ☐ 

Guests: Ryan Quist, Geoff Twitchell, Lori Miller, Mark Slaughter, Stephanie Dasalla, Judith Mummert, 
Kimberly Grimes, Michael LeMaster, Severine Hollingsworth, Nicole Harper, Silvia.Rodriguez, 
John R. Durbin, Rich Daniel, Graham Sargent 

 

Topic Minutes 

Welcomes/Roll Call 
Chair, Melinda Avey, called the meeting to order at 
5:31 pm. 

Agenda and Approval of Minutes 

The October 2021 agenda was approved.   

The September 2021 minutes were approved as 
written.  

Presentation: Substance Use Prevention and 
Treatment (SUPT) Overview 2021 

Nicole Parker provided an overview of SUPT 
services and Rich Daniel provided an overview of 
the SUPT and Advisory Board webpages. 

Advisory Board Committee Reports: 
Status of Goals & Action Steps 

Criminal Justice Committee 
Focus has mainly been on co-occurring disorders. 
For example, psychiatric medications dispensed at 
the jail. 
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Prevention Committee 
During the 9/21/2021 meeting, the committee 
reviewed the latest approved Strategic Prevention 
Plan. 
 
Treatment Committee 
The committee has been focusing on the three 
agencies approved by the Department of Health 
Care Services to issue certifications and renewals 
for substance use disorder counselors. Had a 
presentation from CAADE (California Association 
for Drug/Alcohol Educators. The committee still 
had some follow-up questions after the 
presentation, which the committee will be looking 
into. Pete Nielson, President & Chief Executive 
Officer, California Consortium of Addiction Programs 

and Professionals (CCAPP) will be presenting a 
PowerPoint at the next meeting. The Treatment 
Committee encourages all treatment providers to 
attend the committee meetings on the third 
Wednesday of the month at 3:00 pm.  

Board Announcements No Announcements 

Provider Announcements No Announcements 

Behavioral Health Services (BHS) Report 
Dr. Ryan Quist, Director,  
Behavioral Health Services 

Dr. Quist provided the following BHS report: 

 Covid-19 rates are going down. We’re still at 
a higher rate than we were when we had our 
nice low back in June. We are continuing to 
recommend vaccinations.  If you haven't 
gotten vaccinated, please consider doing so.  

 Also we’re moving into Flu Season; please 
get a flu shot. 

 With the October 1 mandate deadline for 
direct service staff to get vaccinated, we are 
facing workforce issues.  We were 
experiencing major workforce issues prior to 
this mandate, but now we are really 
struggling to provide the services that are 
needed here in our community.  

 BHS continues to work on the Wellness 
Crisis Call Center and Response Team 
program, which was formerly known as 
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Alternatives to 911.  We are incorporating 
community feedback as we develop a 
program implementation plan.  

 BHS continues to collaborate with the 
Department of Human Assistance on an 
encampment team, which is a proactive 
approach to reduce the number of people 
living unsheltered in the unincorporated 
areas of the County. Our team consists of a 
mental health counselor, a housing 
navigator, and peers with lived experience, 
who are able to help do outreach and 
engagement with individuals who are living 
in the encampments and try to link them with 
services that they can benefit from. 

 There has been an influx of Afghan men, 
women, and children, who are resettling 
here in Sacramento County. We are 
collaborating with the State and our system 
partners here in the County in terms of 
providing support for those individuals as 
they come into our community. 

 CalAIM Enhanced Care Management 
(ECM): BHS continues to work with our local 
managed care plans (MCP) and we've 
submitted an application to each managed 
care plan to help facilitate the provision of 
ECM services effective January 1, 2022.  
Extra funding will be added to our provider 
contracts to support positions that will be 
responsible for providing ECM services, 
which will  help coordinate MCP Members’ 
physical health care and mental health and 
substance use disorder treatment needs. 

 There was an initiative, the Sacramento 
County Board of Supervisors issued a grant 
opportunity for $1 million from the transient 
occupancy tax. The deadline was October 
11, 2021 so we're hoping that a number of 
our behavioral health providers also were 
able to get in some proposals.  

 Advisory Board members requested a 
CalAIM ECM presentation, which Dr. Quist 
agreed to do at the November meeting. 
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Substance Use Prevention and Treatment 
Services (SUPT) Report  
Lori Miller, SUPT Division Manager 

Lori Miller provided the following SUPT report: 

 The Opioid Coalition on October 18, 2021 
will focus on Fentanyl. 

 Fentanyl awareness campaign collaboration 
with District Attorney will be rolling out over 
the next couple of years, and we have just 
started the planning and development of 
some of the components of that campaign. 
On November 6, 2021 the Fentanyl 
Awareness Safety Fair will take place at the 
north lawn of the State Capitol from 11am to 
2 pm. 

 National Prescription Drug Take Back Day is 
October 23.  Disposal sites are located 
throughout Sacramento County.  

 Uptown Studios has assisted SUPT in 
kicking off the Bus Shelter Ad Campaign.  

 SAMHSA (Substance Abuse and Mental 
Health Services Administration) launched a 
new Office of Recovery in late September to 
advance the agency’s commitment to, and 
support of, recovery for all Americans. 

 Contingency Management was discussed.   

Public Comment None 

Adjournment  Meeting adjourned at 6:55pm.  

 


